
I
n many developing coun
tries, maternal and child 
health centres are the entry 
point for the health of the 
whole community. There, 

mothers can monitor the growth 
of their children; there, they 
receive counselling on how best 
to feed them and on how to 
protect them from the local 
diseases . So it is all the more 
important that they fully under
stand the impact of their daily 
practices on the health of their 
children. 

While there is no doubt that 
mothers ' strongest desire is to 
have healthy children , some of 
their practices , mostly linked 
with their culture, may be 
harmful. An important role in 
educational strategies is to 
influence mothers in changing 
such practices , and to support 
the ones that are likely to be 
beneficial. In other words, to 
provide sufficient information for 
mothers to want to change their 
beliefs and attitudes and adopt 
new patterns of behaviour . 

Often, however, despite the 
fact that the messages are 
communicated well and are 
understood by the mother , 
change still does not occur . 
Failure of an education pro
gramme to change behaviour is 
often ascribed to '' cultural 
blocks ' ', and intensive efforts are 
made to break them down. 

But what does "culture" mean? 
This is not an easy entity to 
define . It may be considered as 
the pattern of consistently held 
beliefs that represent community 
members ' perceptions of their 
relationship with their environ
ment. In practice, however, the 
influence of a given community 's 
culture on its members ' actions 
cannot be considered separately 
from the lifestyles of that com
munity and its overall structure. 

Many practices based on cul
ture have a rational basis in as 
much as they procure immediate 
advantages . Giving less food and 
fluids to a child with diarrhoea 
will reduce the volume of its 
stools , or giving less food to a 
mother during the last trimester 
of pregnancy will reduce the 
weight of the infant and so ease 
childbirth. Mothers might not 
perceive the longer term dis
advantages of the child with diar
rhoea falling into severe 
malnutrition, or of an insufficien
tly nourished mother giving birth 
to a low-birth-weight child. 
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Some other practices based on 
culture do not appear to have 
immediate advantages but stem 
more from ritual behaviour rein
forced by the community 's 
authority figure as a necessary 
assertion of the individual 's 
commitment to maintaining the 
integrity of the community. Many 
such rituals concern the use of 
food , for instance , times when 
'' hot ' ' foods should be preferred 
to "cold" ones or vice versa . 
And the more compact the 
commmunity is, the more likely is 
it that these rituals will be 
adhered to. 

Culturally determined prac
tices may be slow to alter, 
especially when the change 
advocated requires additional 
time or expense on the part of 
the family . 

For example, if a mother is to 
provide locally-made weaning 
food for her child, add in fats , 
and ensure satisfactory oral 
rehydration when diarrhoea 
occurs, she may need to increase 

Good food - healthy baby: 
Varied and sufficient food dur
ing pregnancy helps to ensure 
a safe delivery, a strong baby 
and a healthy mother 

Breastfeeding - the modern 
way: Breast-feeding protects 
the infant from infection, pro
vides the best and least expen
sive food, and helps child 
spacing 

Right food at the right time: In 
addition to breast milk, nutri
tious local foods high in energy 
should be given by cup and 
spoon, at about six months 

Freedom from infection: A 
healthy environment, including 
safe food, prevents diarrhoea 
and oral rehydration therapy 
controls it: both of them safe
guard nutritional status 

the amount of time she spends on 
child-minding and to purchase 
special food when the child is ill. 
If she lives in an area where most 
of the agricultural activity has to 
be undertaken during a few 
months , her time at that period 
will be extremely valuable and 
its investment in looking after the 
child may seem excessive to the 
family because of its potential 
effect on the next harvest. Conse
quently, the family will not be 
willing to introduce a change in 
their behaviour until it appears to 
be worth the costs as they per
ceive them. 

In addition , the displeasure of 
the leaders that might be incur
red if community rituals are not 
properly observed might also be 
thought of as a cost to the family, 
either economic (if the family is 
no longer able to borrow an 
interest-free loan), or social (if 
the family loses its prestige in the 
village). 

So , if health and nutrition edu
cation programmes call for 
successful change to take place , 
they must first make sure that 
families fully understand the 
benefits they will derive from the 
change, and that the cost of the 
change, whether social or 
economic, does not appear to be 
too high. 

Even when the cost is rather 
high , change might still occur , 
either because overall social and 
economic changes are taking 
place anyway in the community, 
or because the community 
worker in charge of the pro
gramme has been able to build a 
firm and trusting relationship 
with the members of the com
munity . This may explain why 
many small non-governmental 
programmes are sometimes able 
to achieve more in the way of 
changes in behaviour than larger 
government-run programmes. 

However well-designed a pro
gramme in nutrition and health 
education may be, it has to take 
account of the social and 
economic features of the lifestyle 
of the target group families. The 
same maternal and child health 
programme may be successful in 
one place and not in another, 
even when carried out by the 
same personnel. There are a 
variety of social and economic 
constraints that limit a fam
ily 's potential for changing 
and improving its way of living
so it is vital for a successful 
programme to identify those 
constraints. 
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